

CHEADLE Weekly Newsletter

UNICEF Rights Respecting School

As existing parents know, we are a UNICEF Rights Respecting school. Our curriculum and daily life strives to embody the Rights of the Child and we teach our pupils to know their own rights and also to be 'duty bearers' in helping to fulfil the rights of others.

Every week in this newsletter we will have a focus article from the Rights of the Child but if you would like to learn more about the full list



please visit: https://www.unicef.org.uk/what-we-do/unconvention-child-rights/

Comments made in our Silver report about our amazing pupils included:

'Children's understanding of children's rights was impressive. It was delightful to hear children discussing the importance of rights in such a mature and reflective way.'

'Children readily talked about rights that were important to them and why. These

included the right to education, to healthy food and the best interests of the child. They placed particular importance on Article 2, non-discrimination

CAR PARK

The overwhelming majority of parents accept that parking is not possible on school site and we thank you for respecting this.

The rules on this are as follows: unless you hold a blue badge, there is no car access or parking on school grounds between the hours of 2-3.30pm.

Of course this unfortunately means time always needs to be factored in to finding other places to park in order to get on site on time at the beginning and end of the day, but this is the case with the vast majority of schools.

It is not the job of school staff to police the car park - we would rather concentrate of running your child's school - and no parent has the right to be aggressive or rude to **any** member of the team enforcing what are very simple rules.

PTA WELCOME BACK!

24-25 was a spectacular year for our PTA both in terms of the wonderful events they organised for the community and the funds that were raised as a result.

Since the end of last year the children have enjoyed new playground markings, a brand new Scrambler play unit and a new outdoor classroom, all as a result of the efforts of the community.

Jenny and I met earlier this week to discuss the year ahead so more news to follow on both events and fundraising targets. In the meantime, please take the time to read a welcome letter from the PTA which can be accessed here.

CROSS COUNTRY LEAGUE

The school now has membership through Stockport Harriers of a local Cross Country League which allows pupils to take part in monthly runs for free. Running is of course a great way to stay fit and this is brilliant opportunity for children of all abilities to have access to regular competitive yet informal events.

The first of these takes places on Saturday 20th September. Children must be accompanied by parents as these are not school events. To express your interest in the league, <u>please complete this Form</u> and for more information including location, timings and course map, <u>click here for a full letter about the league</u>.







ATTENDANCE AND PUNCTUALITY

Full attendance at school is critical not only for your child's academic success but also for their personal and social development.

Fines are typically issued by the Local Authority if a child has an unauthorised absence for 5 days or more. The first time a family incurs a fine it could be up to £160 per parent per child, a second will be at least this figure and any further instances could result in a criminal conviction.

There are exceptional circumstances in which short term time absences can be authorised but even these should of course be kept to a minimum. Should you need to request an absence, this must be submitted in writing to admin@cheadlehulmeprimary.org.uk prior to taking the absence.

FLU VACCINATIONS

If you would like your child to receive the flu vaccine in school this year, please follow this link to complete an online consent form. If you would like to decline, please complete a no consent form via the link.

https://nhsimms.azurewebsites.net/session/60fca9fc

The vaccinations will take place at your child's school on the 8th October . The link will close on the 28th September.

If your child has already had the Flu vaccine elsewhere since Sept 2025, please complete a 'No' to consent form. If you have any problems accessing the link or need help with any questions, please telephone $\underline{0333}$ $\underline{358}$ $\underline{3397}$ – Option 1, Option 6 & 2.

INDIVIDUAL PHOTOS – WEDNESDAY / THURSDAY

Ties extra straight, hair well quaffed and cheesiest smiles at the ready next week - the children will be having individual photos taken on Wednesday/Thursday. We will also be arranging for any pupils with siblings in school to have family photos - all ready to purchase over the next month or so in time for Christmas!

YEAR 6 RESIDENTIAL

A rather special start to the year for our Year 6s cohort as they braved the extremes of Robinwood Activity Centre this week! They showed great courage and enthusiasm in the activities but more importantly were really respectful which was commented on by a number of the centre staff - well done Year 6, were very proud of you!!





SEPT 2026 RECEPTION APPLICATIONS

We may still be welcoming our new Reception pupils into the CHPS family for this year but applications are already open for our 2026 cohort!

If you or anyone you know has a child who will be of Reception age next academic year they can apply for a place with us through the Stockport school admissions website which can be accessed here.

For anyone new to the school community, we run weekly school tours which take place on a Monday at 10am led by a member of the Senior Leadership Team and we also have our first Open Morning of the year taking place on Friday 24th October. Both of these can be booked via our website.

PLEASE REMEMBER WE ARE AN ALLERGY AWARE SCHOOL – UNDER NO CIRCUMSTANCES SHOULD NUTS, OR ANY PRODUCT CONTAINING NUTS, BE BROUGHT ON TO SCHOOL PREMISES.

DATES FOR THE DIARY

16th Sept (3.30pm) - Y5 Robinwood Info session

17th-18th Sept - Individual/Sibling photographs

23rd Sept (3.30pm) - Y6 Parent Info Session

25th Sept (5pm) - Reception Curriculum Evening

2nd Oct (5pm) - Pre-School Curriculum Evening

8th Oct - Flu vaccinations

8th-9th Oct - Parents' Evenings

14th Oct - Academy Committee Meeting

24th Oct - Open Morning for prospective parents

24th Oct - Last day of term

3rd Nov- INSET Day